Handy Sanitary District

Regular Meeting of the Board

February 12, 2015
Minutes
Board Attendees: Chairman Tim Loflin, Secretary Debbi Yarbrough, Darcus Bisher, Charles Hobson, Norman Hunt 

Staff Attendees: Manager John Williams, Clerk Angela Jennings, Finance/Office Manager Lisa Hedrick, Attorney Frank Wells

Guest Attendees: see attached list

Tim Loflin called the meeting to order and a moment of silence was observed. 

Approval of Minutes:  The Board reviewed the January 8, 2015 Minutes and Debbi Yarbrough made a motion to approve as written, Charles Hobson seconded, passed by the Board 5-0. 

Tim Loflin introduced the new General Manager, John Williams.
Public Comment: William Norman informed the Board that he was upset about a sewer service line for 244 Whipowill Cove that was installed on a community lot.  After further discussion, John Williams agreed to meet with customer at the property to address issue. 
Department Update/Reports
Financial: The Board reviewed the monthly financial report, and Lisa Hedrick explained that the District should be at 58.3% and that revenues are at 62.63%.  She also discussed that on expenses side, Water Purchased is at 81% due to the District using Davidson Water, the Water Department is at 56.8%, the Wastewater Department is at 48.77% and the Administrative Department is at 58%.  

Water Loss: The Board reviewed the report that informed them that water loss for the month was at 28%.  Per the Board’s request, reports were furnished detailing the 2014 annual water loss average and the 2013-2014 fiscal year water loss average.  John Williams informed the Board that the 28% loss translated to 107 gallons per minute and $235.00/day.  He suggested that in the future, the Board consider purchasing a correlator for approximately $20,000.00 that would make leak detection more efficient.
Regular Business
Newsletter: John Williams suggested that a grease control & do’s and don’ts for using the wastewater system should be added to the newsletter.  Therefore, a draft will be available at the next Board meeting. 
Astran Drive:  John Williams informed the Board that Davidson County had sent another invoice dated January 27, 2015 asking for $17,862.00, which is an increase of $9,039.00 from the $8,823.00 that the Board voted in January to pay.  The invoice also submitted a list of costs supporting the previous invoice.  The additional costs stem from changes that previous General Manager Gray Walls wanted completed to redesign the project.  Upon further discussion, it was agreed that John Williams will get the redesigned plans from Davidson County to review and continue to investigate the billing difference.  The Board directed at this time to submit $8,823.00 to Davidson County that was previously voted on.
Water Supply Plan: John Williams notified the Board that the Water Supply Plan needs to be updated.  He will look at what the District had before and update it.  He also provided the Board with a copy of a Resolution dated back to 2013 that was voted on but never signed.  Debbi Yarbrough inquired if the Resolution was ever submitted.  John Williams said he will investigate.

Workers Compensation Insurance:  John Williams notified the Board that the current Worker’s Compensation Insurance Plan is set to expire April 27, 2015.  He informed the Board that, since the existing provider does not have the kind of policy the District needs any longer, he will find new coverage.

Health & Safety Program:  John Williams informed the Board that the District had received correspondence from the State Department of Labor stating that there needed to be a written Health & Safety Program established.  He will review current plan and update and/or change as needed.
Customer Request by Email: John Williams discussed with the Board a customer’s request to have his late fees waived. Upon discussion, since the customer had already received his one-time courtesy on a late fee, the Board decided not to waive the late fees.

Badin Lake Sewer Project: John Williams passed around a chunk of pavement that had broken off from the location Monroe Roadways had paved after the installation of sewer lines.  The paving was supposed to be six-inches deep and the sample he showed was approximately two-inches.  John Williams provided a quote of $23,800.00 to replace the asphalt.  He explained to the Board that the quote did not extend to replacing the eight-inch foundation of gravel that was supposed to be below the asphalt if needed.  He advised that Monroe Roadways be notified of the deficiency and be given the chance to repair.  If Monroe Roadways did not, then the District would seek compensation.  Frank Wells agreed and informed the Board that the settlement agreement with Monroe Roadways left open for latent defects found after the settlement.  
John Williams informed the Board that he estimates grinder pump installations to be completed within seven months; sooner if contractors could be brought in to assist.
Town of Denton: John Williams notified the Board that he and Tim Loflin had gone to meet with the mayor.
Legal Services Invoice: The Board reviewed and approved payment for the monthly invoice from Leann Martin for legal services in the month of January.
Norman Hunt made a motion to move to closed session, seconded by Darcus Bisher, passed by the Board 5-0. No action taken. Darcus Bisher made a motion to move back to open session, seconded by Norman Hunt, passed by the Board 5-0.  

Norman Hunt made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Charles Hobson, passed by the Board 5-0.
